AMBLE TOWN COUNCIL – APRIL 2016

The Minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Thursday 14th April 2016 at 6.00pm in the Town Council Office, Fourways 2, 6 Dilston Terrace, Amble.
PRESENT:

Cllrs C Weir (Chair), R Arckless, K Morrison, J Dargue, I Hinson, H Lewis and J Watson with Vicki Smith (Acting Clerk)
2 members of the public were present.







Actions
	228: APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllrs K Cassidy, Elaine Brown (Town Clerk) – The apologies were accepted.
229. ACCEPTANCE OF DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Cllr Arckless declared an interest in the donation of the two cherry trees from St Cuthbert’s Church, being a parishioner of the church.
230: BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE:

230.1 – Notice of Vacancy – Amble Town Council Central Ward.  

The position is advertised as pending and we will know by 22nd April 2016 whether we have to have a bi-election. If no election was called, the Clerk was authorised to advertise written applications for a co-option at the May meeting.
230.2 – Notice of Election and Notice of Election Address Deadline – Police and Crime Commissioner.

For information only

231. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME: (maximum 15 minutes) 

Mr Horn of Mariners View fed back to the council meeting, information from the site visit of the proposed new development in Gloster Hill.  He reported his concerns about the development being on a water table.  Information that Mr Horn has viewed shows that there are wells and spring water all around Gloster Hill.  Despite design changes, a proposed dam which will potentially create an area of open water would still be dangerous for children and other local people.  A health and safety inspection has been requested and a flood water survey is needed.  There was also concern raised about the scouring of the land and damage that may bring and who would be responsible for ensuring the soak away pipes are clear.  Mr Horn has asked for statistical data and further information from Chris Thompson.
232. MINUTES: TOWN COUNCIL 

232.1: The minutes of the meeting held 10 March 2016 are to be amended as per the comments below:
232.2 – There will be a candlelit vigil on 1st July in the Town Square in commemoration of The Battle of the Somme
232.3 – The Clerk was requested to get information on the CCTV that is being installed in Hadston.  This issue had also been discussed at the council cabinet meeting.

232.4 – Consideration of Information Boards – Members were in agreement with the content on the information boards with a History Trail Map on the reverse, preferably in the fish design if affordable
232.5 – The refurbished seats are to be placed at the Braid entrance near the A1068 and another on the mound.

232.6 – To Consider a Neighbourhood Plan for Amble – Cllr Dargue – Members agreed that the creation of a Neighbourhood Plan was very much dependant on elector support; however more information through a meeting of Members with NCC was needed before deciding whether to progress this.


232.7 – Infringement of Lease – update – Members agreed to look at creating a new lease for the site with ATC covering the legal costs, the Clerk would inform the Council’s solicitor and a Cllr Lewis was delegated to look at conditions to be included.
The amendments were accepted and the minutes were agreed.
233. CLERK’S REPORT: 

That the Council noted the contents of the report and considered actions where necessary.

233.1: Parking & Traffic Regulation – The next meeting is 20th April 2016.  The minutes of the previous meeting are to be circulated when available.
233.2: Events Committee – notes from the meeting on 5th April were circulated.  The next meeting is on 27th April 2016.

233.4 ACT – Notes of meeting held 17 March 2016 were circulated.
213.5: A Dementia Friendly Council – A training session led by Susan Swanston was held 22 March 2016.  We are now striving to be a dementia friendly council.  If other members who did not take up the training wish to do so this can be arranged.  A thank you letter to be written to Sue Swanston. 

233.6 Sodexo – Notes of the meeting held on 6 April 2016 were circulated.  Plants from Sodexo will be ready in around 3 - 4 weeks .  Arrangements need to be made to collect.
233.7: Update on the status of The Gut – This issue is ongoing and there is nothing further to report at this stage.
233.8: Clock update – On inspection of the clock roof there were a number of footballs and tennis balls blocking the drainage system, it was suggested that in the meantime and in the future a net or gutter cover be put up to prevent any balls getting stuck.  Damage was also noted from air guns.  Smith of Derby and Patrick Parsons have attended to survey the clock.  A report is expected in around 2 weeks and then the Town Council can apply for repair funding.  Discussion took place around the anti-social behaviour that takes places on the war memorial steps and surrounding grounds.  It was agreed that it needed to be made clear the amount of expensive damage is being caused by this type of behaviour.  It was suggested to add this to the newsletter and also in the Gazette to try and raise awareness and prevent this from happening and to also state that the war memorial is not a target for air guns.
233.9: Amble War Memorial Comprehensive Condition Survey – As above
233.10 Community Litter Pick – A community litter pick has been arranged to take place on 19th April.  VS to email Colin Green for equipment.

233.11 Paddlers Park Official Opening with the Countess of Wessex 20th April – everything is in place for the royal visit on Wednesday.  Planting the floral displays will take place on Saturday 16th April.  The town clerk to clarify which members will be present.
233.12 Beacon Lighting event 21st April – The lighting of the beacon for the Queens 90th Birthday will take place on 21st April.  A generator and catering are still to be confirmed.

233.13 Information Boards update – the map for the fish boards is awaited and work will continue on this.
233.14 Paddlers Park Fun Day – This event will take place on 30th April 2016 between 11am – 3pm.  Park Leisure will attend to show how to use the fitness equipment, table tennis bats and balls are to be arranged, music, face painter, inflatable, catering, Arty books and burying the memory box.

233.15 Amble Parish Meeting – it was agreed to have this meeting on 11th May.  The clerk is to check the correct time that this needs to be and book the conference room with ADT.  Cllr Weir to draft an agenda.

233.16 Mauritania Day 6th July.  This date marks 71 years since the Mauritania passed through Amble and made the friendliest port message.  The Harbour Village is doing a day of Acts of Random Kindness.  It was agreed that Amble Town Council would provide free refreshments and cakes / biscuits for members of the public who wanted to pop in during the morning and have a chat to members.

233.17 SLCC Northumbria Branch meeting.  This meeting will take place on 1 June and is for information only.  Members are not required to attend

233.18 Extension of Civic Chain – It was suggested that the Council needed a chain for the vice chair as it’s not always possible for the chair to attend all events and this would be good to identify the vice chair at public events.  It was agreed to proceed with quotes for a new chain from Fattorini. Members may wish to consider donations for this.
234 CHAIRMAN’S COMMUNICATIONS and REPORT: 

To receive the communications and report of the Chairman pertaining to Council Business:

234.1 Amble Army Cadet Force presentation - It has been arranged for Cllr Weir to present Amble Army Cadet Force with their equipment on 26 April 2016
235  REPORTS FROM COUNTY COUNCILLORS:

235.1: County Councillor Arckless submitted a written report which was circulated.
235.2: County Councillor Watson gave a verbal report noting the following:
Work needed to be done on the road to the Shorebase Trust ahead of the royal visit.
Warkworth Parish Council agreed the location of the seat on the braid.  

Toilets – Bob Hodgson and Ray Wealleans are meeting to discuss the servicing of all toilets.  Cllr Watson will progress this and report on the outcome. 

Cllr Watson confirmed that the rightful owner of the land near Robsons Way is Ian Forsythe, who is now taking the issue forward.

The trees that have recently been planted on Acklington Road look really nice.

The old ADC depot on Alison Street / Scott Street is in a very bad state of disrepair.  Cllr Watson to follow the issue up with the clerk and to find out who owns it.

Cllr Watson updated members about the trailer and reported that the police have agreed to waive the £150 that should be charged and Cllr Watson has agreed a new sale figure which will allow £50 to have the lock repaired after thieves stole it.

VS to verify that the TIC toilets will be open this weekend.  Volunteers are also needed to lock them.

236. REPORTS FROM COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES & REPORTS OF MEETINGS ATTENDED BY MEMBERS AS PRIVATE INDIVIDUALS:

To receive the report of Councillors who represent ATC on outside bodies (Cllr Reports)

236.1 - Feedback was given on planning training and the section 106 planning enforcements.  Members were told that NCC are currently recruiting for 4 enforcement officers.  Clarity is still needed on pre-apps and whether or not it is confidential.
VS to forward the TPO email to Cllr Lewis.

236.2 Members agreed to accept the offer of 6 Oak Trees from AAHS.  Decisions are still to be made on where we would like these planted.  VS to email Fiona Wilce to say that we will have them.  Suggestions for planting:  Paddlers park, South Entrance, Acklington Road and on the hill near the Fourways.

236.3 Members were delighted by the offer of 2 cherry trees from St Cuthberts Church, with a plaque to say where they were donated from, to be planted by them to replace those removed from the Church.  These cherry trees are to be planted in the central ward.

237. FINANCIAL REPORT:

237.1: The accounts for payment were agreed and receipts noted for information for the month of April.  March / April is due a refund from NCC due to double taxation from cemetery.  EB to check that this has happened. Clarity is needed on the minus figure in the rates and insurances.  Clarity is needed that the town seats for memorial gardens is coming from the commemorative events funds. It was proposed that members accept these figures. 
237.2: The bank reconciliation for the month of April.  The error on the sheet needs clarified.
237.3 Accounts year end 2015/16.  Accepted up to 31 March.  Further payments are outstanding.

to the value of £400 towards a projector screen, laptop projector and carry case. 
Members proposed to add an additional 4 hours a week for up to 8 weeks before review for Vicki Smith to work solely on the digital mapping system.  EB to follow up with VS.

238.  AMENITIES MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE:

238.1: The minutes of the meeting held on 24 March 2016 will be circulated in due course.  The meeting was inquorate and not decisions were made.
239: PLANNING COMMITTEE

239.1: For information; planning decisions, planning matters pending and planning matters pending consideration during the month of March 2016 were noted.  Licensing information in relation to 38 Albert Street is still outstanding, we await further information. 
240:  AGENDA ITEMS:

240.1: To consider quotations for priority play equipment. This item will be discussed in private section.
240.2: To give retrospective approval for the purchase of additional turf up to the cost of £1000 for Paddlers Park - agreed
240.3: To consider the acceptance of a donation of 2 x cherry trees from St Cuthbert’s and locations for planting in the central ward. Donation agreed as above.  
240.4 To consider a donation to the Coastal Rowing Club in lieu of wood for the Town Trail – Members agreed to purchase a shield to be awarded to a winning team from a Skiff race to be held in the town instead of a monetary donation to the value of £50.
240.5 To consider retrospective approval for Cllr Watson to represent ATC on working party to determine the spend of the Great British High Street Award – Agreed

240.6 To receive an update on the exhibition on 2nd July for the Commemoration WW1 Centenary Event. – The event is taking place on 2nd July between 11am – 4pm in the Parish Hall.  It will be renamed Memories In Amble to make it more of a community event with input from various organisations and groups.  The 1st- 2nd July will also see a candlelit vigil in the Town Square to mark the commemoration of the Battle of the Somme and is being organised by the British Legion.  Cllr Watson and Cllr Lewis will attend the meeting with the riders on 19th April.  VS to order two wreaths for 2 July 2016.

240.7 – To consider the content of the Newsletter – Cllr Lewis to make an addition regarding the use of air guns against the clock tower and send to Anna Williams.

240.8 To consider the creation of a working party re Garden and Civic Awards – It was suggested that an evening meeting in May may be suitable to discuss the ceremony and improve on last years as well as work on revising the criteria and timings.  EB to clarity when the judge from Alnwick Gardens is free to come and judge.  It was agreed that 15 gardens from the shortlists of each ward would be selected for the judge to visit.
241.  COMMUNICATIONS:

241.1: NCC – Parish and Town Council Planning Training – Members attended the planning training and further sessions are also taking place.
241.2: Northumberland Council agrees changes to fire and rescue service – Information was circulated.  Currently there is no impact for Amble.
241.3: Northumberland Marine SPA – The clerk to check if the response is to be a council response or individual response.  The deadline is 21 April 2016.
241.4: Temporary road closure U8138 Queen Street, back lane, Amble – this work is being carried out by ADT.
241.5: HLF First World War Centenary evaluation – The Heritage Lottery Fund requires an evaluation in to the success of In Memory of the Fallen.  
241.6: Litter at the rear of Tesco express – An email complaint from a member of the public about the state of the litter behind Tesco.  It was agreed to contact Tesco on behalf of the residents of Amble and ask them to retain their rubbish bins until it is time for them to be emptied.  VS to contact the resident to inform them of the action.
241.7 Amble Signage Audit – The signage for the permanent one way system will remain the same as what has been used for the trial.  Any redundant signs will be replaced.  Work is ongoing to look into the narrowing of the road at Leazes Street / Newburgh Street junction to make it easier for pedestrians to cross but also to help emphasise that vehicles cannot now turn into Leazes Street.

241.8:  Future of CCTV - Cllr Dargue, Morrison and Elaine Brown to meet with Louise Stobbart re CCTV.

241.9 Overgrown hedges at Acklington Road – EB to check if this was followed up with a letter

241.10 Planning Protocols Letter to Mark Ketley – EB to chase up as we have yet had no response.

241.11 Smell from Moir Seafoods – Complaints have been received from residents about the smell coming from Moir Seafoods in Amble.  James Willoughby to forward the NCC statement to EB.

242. INFORMATION ITEMS AND ITEMS FOR CIRCULATION:

The Council noted the following information items.

242.1: NALC launches Star Councils 2016 Awards
242.2: Coastal Views March Issue

242.3 NALC e-news

243.  DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 

243:1 The next Meeting will be on Thursday 12th May at. 6.00pm. in the Town Council Office, Fourways 2, 6 Dilston Terrace.

It was resolved under Section 100A (4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the press and public will be excluded from the Meeting during consideration of the following items on the Agenda due to their sensitive nature. 

PUBLIC VERSION OF PRIVATE

244. MINUTES: TOWN COUNCIL 

244.1: The minutes of the meeting held 10 March 2016, with amendments were agreed as a true record. 
245: PRIVATE REPORTS FROM COUNCIL REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES & REPORTS OF MEETINGS ATTENDED BY MEMBERS AS PRIVATE INDIVIDUALS 

Reports from the following meetings were circulated to Members and noted.
245.1 CoSH – The next meeting is 25th April 2016.  Cllr Morrison has asked members if there was any community issues to be raised to forward them to her.
246: AGENDA ITEMS

246.1: NCC – Memorandum of Understanding – Members agreed to delegate to the chair to update the document as per the agreed amends.  VS to clarify with Ray Wealleans when the new starter will begin working.
246.2 – National Living Wage – Members noted the request and agreed that they will let NCC know as and when this is required.

246.3 – East Cemetery Mapping – Discussion took place around the best way forward in relation to the East Cemetery.  Members agreed to proceed further with the Land Registry and also to contact ICCM. Cllr Lewis delegated to assist.
246.4 Play equipment quotations – It was agreed to delegate this to Cllrs Weir and Lewis.

246.5 Sale of land at High Street – EB to confirm that this was sent off.
246.6 Renegotiation of lease – Cllr Lewis to compare the old lease with the new T&C that is required.

246.7 – JCSC – Future Projects – Cllr Weir to meet with Mr Rogers.  Awaiting on JCSC getting back to us with any dates.
The meeting ended at 9.00pm
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Acronyms:
WHC – Warkworth Harbour Commissioner

NCC – Northumberland County Council

JCSC – James Calvert Spence College

ALF – Amble Lifeboat Fundraisers

ACRC – Amble Coastal Rowing Club

CoSH – Community Safety Hubs
ADT – Amble Development Trust

NALC – Northumberland Association of Local Councils

CAN – Community Action Northumberland

NECA – North East Combined Authority

Chairs Signature………………………


